
 

       CRPTO General Meeting 
November 13th, 2019  

Meeting called to order at approximately 9:00 a.m. by Carly Parkhill, CRPTO President.   

        CRPTO Board Members Present:   Excused Absence:  

Carly Parkhill, President Rochelle Gabriel, Past President

Nikki Forman, Exec. VP Andrea Behmer, VP Fundraising

Stephanie Chura, Secretary Special Guests:

Stephanie Larscheid, Treasurer Mr. Eyerman, Principal 

Shannon Miyahira-Fraser Asst. Treasurer Ms. Scharf, Asst. Principal 

Lindsey Harrington, Spirit Wear Treasurer Angie O’Brien  

Catherine Carrillo, VP Communications Amy Floyd 

Stephanie Halvorson, VP Events Carrie Kuipers 

Meredith Miller, CO VP Fundraising 
Katrina Dickes 

Melissa Price, VP Membership

Christine Deaton, VP of Volunteers

Robyn Wallace, VP of Volunteers MS
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Welcome 
Carly Parkhill, President, welcomed everyone to the meeting.  

Principal Update  
Principal Eyerman gave a round of applause for all of the volunteers and everyone who helped 
with the book fair this year. He appreciates everyones help. Principal Eyerman will be giving 
tours of the school to new families every Tuesday. The 5 Hive or Kindergarten Roundup will be 
this Friday at 9am and families can register online. Principal Eyerman announced that he will be 
having a Coffee with the Principal on 12/3 at 9am. He is also planning a Pizza with the Principal 
in the evening in mid January at the Ice Den. More info is to come. Mr. Eyerman has a webinar 
and site visit next week to learn more about the Pre Advanced Placement Program. Principal 
Eyerman will be launching a series of events called the Uniform Town Hall 2020. Starting in the 
spring he will have three different sessions parents can attend to give input on the dress code. 
Two of the meetings will be held in the morning and one will be in the evening. Principal Eyer-
man presented a slide show on behalf of Mrs. Ambri on the Teacher Employment Agreement. If 
you have questions please contact Mrs. Ambri.  

Carnival 
Carly gave a huge shout out to Meredith Abramson for all of her hard work, and the success of 
over 500 wristbands and more than 7000 raffle tickets sold. Two more baskets remain un-
claimed in the CRS front office. Please bring your ticket to claim the baskets. The numbers are 
posted on social media and were sent in an email Tuesday night, November 11th. 

Book Fair  
Carly gave praise to Stephanie Halvorson, Robyn Wallace and Christine Deaton for all of their 
hard work on the book fair this year. The book fair exceeded the goals for elementary and mid-
dle school this year. Robyn will be entering our school into the National Scholastic Competition 
for next year. The winning school will have a well known author come and visit our school.  

ESF 
Melissa Price spoke about the Lip Sync Battle that will be on 2/6 at 2:15 to raise funds for ESF.  
Each student can pay $20 to participate in a no uniform week from 12/2-12/6. The first 50 par-
ents that would like to attend the Lip Sync Battle can pay $20 to come and watch. The event is 
not to be missed! 

Art Masterpiece  
Angie O’Brien said that this years Art Masterpiece project will be a collaboration with all the 
classes to create a piece that will be displayed on campus.  She will coordinate an hour time 
block with each class K-5th to help with the project. They need bottle caps and lids of all 
shapes, colors and sizes and they can be collected in the light blue bins in the classrooms and 

Nicole Cusano, VP Campus Support 
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all over campus. She will be collecting lids and caps through the rest of the year and she really 
needs parents to help collect.  
  

Teacher Holiday Luncheon  
Carrie Kuipers and Katrina Dickes are organizing the Holiday Luncheon for our teachers this 
year. They will be sending out a Sign Up Genius for parents to volunteer for setup, cleanup, gift 
card donations and to bring in food for the potluck.  
  
Family Reading Night  
Barnes and Noble will be hosting our Copper Ridge Family Reading Night on 2/19 from 
4pm-8pm at the location on Shea and the 101. Proceeds from anything purchased in the store 
will go back to CR.  

Fundraising Events 
Meredith Miller announced that there will be an Ice Den Skate and to save the date on 2/28. The 
Kendra Scott Fundraiser will be on 12/12 from 10-5pm. 

Spirit Wear 
Lindsey Harrington reordered a lot of sweatshirts in all sizes and the youth small girls gray and 
pink shirts. You can order online at https://crpto.membershiptoolkit.com and have your order de-
livered straight to your students classroom.  

Holiday Fundraising Drives  
Carly said that the student government is collecting canned foods and students can bring them 
to their classrooms to donate. NJHS will be supporting Child Help Wings AZ and will be collect-
ing different items and more info is to come. Copper Ridge will be doing a collection of various 
items for Tonalea Elementary in January and more info is to come.   

PLEASE MARK YOUR CALENDARS: 

December 2019  
2nd-6th ESF NO UNIFORM WEEK 
6th ESF Teacher Lip Sync Battle  
11th Early Release, 1:15pm  
11th Staff Holiday Luncheon 1:30pm  
12th Kendra Scott Shopping Event, 10am -5pm  
23rd-31st Winter Recess NO SCHOOL  

January 2020  
1st-3rd Winter Recess NO SCHOOL  
6th School Reconvenes  
7th-17th APEX FUN RUN  
15th Early Release, 1:15pm  
20th MLK HOLDAY NO SCHOOL  

February 2020  
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12th Early Release, 1:15pm  
17th Presidents Day, NO SCHOOL  
19th Family Reading Night at Barnes & Noble 4pm-8pm  
26th PTO Meeting and Room Parent Meeting & MS Meetings 
28th Family Skate Night at Ice Den  

NEXT PTO MEETING WEDNESDAY, February 26th 9AM, ROOM 608 

Minutes submitted by: 
  Stephanie Chura                
Stephanie Chura, 2019-2020 CRPTO Secretary 

Approved by: 
_____________                              
Carly Parkhill, 2019-2020 CRPTO President
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